

# November 2018 NUTS & BOLTS Newsletter

#### **OFFICERS**

President

Troy Janicki

480-277-6910

troyjanicki@gmail.com

First Vice president
Bill Senter
715-210-4479
wjsenter@yahoo.com

Second Vice President Ed Gurski 602-359-2358 evilways@cox.net

Treasurer
Roxie Whitney
952-472-4021
ronald.whitney@gmail.com

Recording Secretary Yvonne Ahrens 217-899-7842 y.ahrens@gmail.com

#### **Upcoming Events**

**Cruise-In at McDonalds** – On Bell near 99<sup>th</sup> Every Wednesday at 5:00 pm. McDonalds has requested that we not show up before 4:00 pm.

**November 3 – Welcome Back Car Show –** Bell Rec Center 10-2

**November 5 – Ladies Luncheon** – BJs 9748 W. Northern, Peoria. RSVP <a href="mailto:value">v.ahrens@gmail.com</a>

**November 6** - **New** Breakfast Location and Day – Mercers 9720 W. Peoria Tuesdays 7:00am.

**November 27 – Membership meeting** 1:00-3:00 Lakeview Social Hall #1 & 2

**November 27 – Shop Grand Opening** 3:00-5:00 13430 N. 105<sup>th</sup> Bldg 17. Cookies and Punch

**December 7 - Car Show** Bell Rec Center 10-2

#### Member spotlight



Bob Miller received Washington State Hot Rod Hall of Fame award in July 2018.

The shop has been busy. More monitors are needed. Monitor training is in process. Go to the shop and register for an upcoming class. For safety reasons, completion of monitor training is required to work on your vehicle in the shop.

Facilities/Shop Director Tom LaVack 360-628-2444 tlavack86@gmail.com

Membership Director
Les Litzenberger
509-430-1625
chiefles53@yahoo.com

Events Director
Richard Holcomb
623-815-9274
bethsmith70@hotmail.com

Public Relations Director Ed Gordon 720-947-4405 jrwaldo59@yhoo.com

Procedures Director
Gary Davis
530-308-8135
judy@quailpoint.com

Website Monitor
Ron Whitney
623-875-7413
ronald.whitney@gmail.com

#### October 20th Car Show at Sun Dial Rec Center



The first car show had a good turnout with 30 cars attending.

Don Ahrens is collecting pennies for a Penny Count Jar for the March Car Show. Drop off your pennies at the shop.

We need articles for the newsletter and information from members for Builders Corner.

### Builders Corner GARY HUSKING - 1932 FORD COUPE

I am married to my wonderful wife Judy and we have one son and 1 granddaughter. I've been interested in cars as far back as I can remember. I've lived in Oregon most of my life before retiring and buying homes in Arizona and in Alexandria, Minnesota to be near our son and granddaughter.

I attended Benson High in Portland which was an all boys tech school and joined the automotive program. I didn't go into a program where I could use the skills acquired, but worked on my own vintage cars from then on. Prior to moving from Oregon, I sold everything in my shop including my '61 Impala bubble top which I owned nearly 30 years, my '62 Corvette, and my 46 Chev project car which was unfinished. I've had numerous cars over the years and there are a couple that I wish I still had. I now have a black '32 Ford – chopped 3 window coupe which I purchased here in AZ and a '29 Ford pickup in primer which is my cruising vehicle in Minnesota. We enjoy spending our winters in AZ and truly love the fact that my '32 can be driven in the winter without worrying about daily rain or snow. Gary Husking









## **SPONSORS**



















